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Figure 1. Map showing distribution of Hymenaea aurea, H. oblongijolia and
its varieties.

have shown this area to have Amazonian, Atlantic, and endemic elements
(Rizzini, 1967). Andrade-Lima (1953) also noted the high degree of
similarity of this Bahian hylaea to that of the Amazonian terra firma
and pointed to the role of high, annually well-distributed rainfall (2,000
mm. or more) in maintaining the two vegetation types. Vanzolini and
Williams (1970) also have recorded the disjunct distribution in the AtÂ¬
lantic forest of â€œdeep forest animalsâ€• from the Amazonian hylaea. The
occurrence of Amazonian elements in these Atlantic forests, as well as in
the central Brazilian cerrados and cerradaos and the northwestern caatinga,
is a present-day indication of the previously more extensively distributed
moist tropical vegetation and associated faunas that occurred as far south
as central Patagonia in early Tertiary time (Menendez, 1969; Simpson,
1969). During the Eocene epoch tropical rainforest vegetation probably
reached its maximum development, extending to at least 50Â° north and
attained almost double its present distribution (Wolfe, 1971, pers. comm.,
1972). Progressive drying trends from Miocene to the present, with some
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oblongifolia Huber was immediately recognized, although the final deÂ¬
termination was not made until flowers and the complete inflorescence
were collected in 1971.

The epithet expresses the exceptional width of the leaflets. The name
should not be confused with H. latijolia Hayne (Hayne, 1830), which has
been appropriately transferred to the genus Peltogyne (Bentham, 1870).
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